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Education Week 
May 6 -10, is Education Week in Ontario, and 
May 8th is Support Staff Appreciation Day. This 
year, we are celebrating Education Week 
using the theme “Public Education is for 
Everyone”.  Please join me in recognizing the 
outstanding work that we all do on behalf of 
students AND to stand united against proposed 
cuts to education in this province!  
We are asking all members to participate in a 
“Thunderclap” at 4 pm every day next week. A 
Thunderclap allows a single message to be 
mass-shared, flash mob-style, so it rises above 
the noise of social networks. A Thunderclap 
helps deliver a message by saying something 
together. I will be attaching a word doc to the 
email with this newsletter so that members can 
easily cut and paste our common messages 
into their social media accounts for each day 
next week. For example, on Monday at 4pm, 
post the following on Twitter, Facebook, 
Instagram etc… “I am an Education Worker and 
I am #HereForStudents. Students need 
investments in education, not cuts! Visit 
Hereforstudents.ca for more information. 
#osstf #onpoli #onted 
#edchat #NoCutsToEducation” 
 

Notice to Bargain 
OSSTF gave notice to bargain on Monday, April 
29, 2019 as allowed under the School Boards 
Collective Bargaining Act (SBCBA). This notice 
was given for both the Teacher/Occasional 
Teacher and the Support Staff central tables. 
This initiates the bargaining process under the 
SBCBA and the first step is to establish the 

scope of central bargaining (i.e. which issues 
will be bargained centrally and which issues will 
be bargained locally). Neither central nor local 
bargaining can begin until this determination 
has been made. I will do my best to keep you 
informed of any developments regarding 
bargaining. 
 

Grants for Student Needs 
We have been waiting since March 15th for the 
Ministry of Education to release the Grants for 
Student Needs (GSNs). The GSNs finally came 
to Boards last week and there are no big 
surprises so far. We still need the technical 
paper so that we can fully understand the 
devastating cuts, but we do know that there is a  
decrease of $54 per student from last year’s 
GSN announcement, despite inflation sitting at 
1.5%. The Pupil Foundation Grant has been cut 
5.65%; more than $633 million dollars removed 
from classroom teacher generation. The loss of 
the Secondary Programing Grant represents a 
cut of $52 million and $10 million has been lost 
from the Human Resource Transition 
Supplement. Payments to school boards will 
now be reduced by $1,300 from each fee-
paying international student. 
 

Keep Speaking Your Truth 
WE NEED TO STOP THE PROPOSED 
CHANGES BECAUSE THEY HURT THE 
STUDENTS OF THIS PROVINCE! 
Attrition does not coach basketball, it does not 
provide extra help, it does not supervise 
students, and it does not help prepare Ontario 
students for the future! 

Government consultations are open until May 
31st, 2019. 
Email EDULABFINANCE@ontario.ca 

 

Teachers’ Ratify Timeline Change  
This past Tuesday, Teachers and Occasional 
Teachers in District 28 voted to extend the 
spring staffing process so that more accurate 
information is available prior to initiating the 
“bumping” process.  
 

I’m Moving: What Should I Do 
About My Home Insurance Policy?  
 Moving into a new home is an exciting time, 
but it’s also a very busy time. While you start 
checking off the boxes on your moving to-do 
list, it’s important to remember that your home 
insurance has to be taken care of well before 
your move-in date. Take a look at the moving 
and home insurance frequently asked questions 
below so that you can look forward to making 
memories in your new home, confident that 
you have the coverage you need. 
To learn more, click here: 
www.otipinsurance.com/article40. 

 

RedforEd T-Shirts  

As of “press time” the t-shirt orders have not 
arrived.  (There have been some issues at the 
company producing the shirts that has caused a 
delay.) I will send out an email notification 
when I will be delivering the shirts to your 
schools. Please have your $5 bills ready when I 
arrive!  WEAR RED TOMORROW! 

In Solidarity!  - Jeff 

 

mailto:EDULABFINANCE@ontario.ca
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OSSTF District 28 Renfrew is now 
on Facebook – come and join our 

group! 
 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Phone: 613-585-2899 

Email: osstf28@gmail.com 

Website: www.osstfd28.ca 

Twitter: @osstfd28 

Facebook: OSSTF District 28 Renfrew 
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